
Peoria Area Woodworker’s Club Newsletter  2019 - February

  Woodworker’s Club Meeting  
Wednesday, February 20th @ 6:30 PM 

The Woodworker’s Shop, East Manito Rd., Pekin. 

October Meeting Notes: President, Les Linton called the meeting of February 
20th to order at 6:30PM. 

Business Meeting:  Treasurer Norm Bartlett received a CEFCU statement and has 
reported the sum of $2,623.47 in the club’s savings account and an additional 
$27.95 in checking.  And as usual, those figures reconciled with the CEFCU 
statement dated 3/9/2019. 

Old Business: The members directory: a vote passed to share the members 
directory. Only emails and phone numbers will be made available.  
Members discussed the plans for celebrating the club’s 35th year. It was agreed to 
bring sandwiches and meet in the same location. It was also suggested to give out 
(5) gift cards.  
Few members asked for the club’s website: peoriawoodworkers.org 

New Business: Guests from the Peoria Dream Center (dreamcenterpeoria.org) 
gave an overview of their organization activities. They’re looking for volunteers to 
teach woodworking, they also accept donation (tools, wood, money, etc). If you’re 
interested in helping please contact them using their website.  

Drawings: Show and tell $25 gift card was won by Jerry Wallis. The 50/50 
drawing was won by Tim Wilcoxen. The $35 gift card was won by Denny Dukes. 
 
Show and Tell 

Les Linton: Les brought his joint challenge piece. He 
struggled making the work fit so he plans on tying 
again until he nails it. Les brought his cross-cut sled 
that he made square using the 5 cuts method.  

Jim Seeyle: brought wooden spoons, called love 
spoon. He used linseed oil for finish (my apologies to 
Jim, I can’t find his picture with his show and tell). 
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Mike Brown: Mike brought a double pegged tenon, 
part of the joint challenge. Mike spent 4 hours in 
making the joint. 
 

Steve Hayes: was given the “knuckle” joint. Used a 
variety of techniques to make the joint, including ripping 
and gluing the pieces to get the desired design. 

Tim Wilcoxen: made a wedged mortise and tenon. To 
make the deep mortise, Tim ripped the board in half, 
made the halves of the tenon and glued them back. 

Khaled Mohammad: brought a half lap dovetail as a 
part of the joint challenge.   

Tom Robertson: Tom brought a small case he made 
using the joint challenge. He was assigned a rabbet 
dovetail joint. 
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Carl Miller: made a dado tenon joint and another joint 
with a tongue and groove style joint. He also brought 
wig stands, a hewing axe which made a custom handle 
for, a wooden wheel nut wrench for an MG and a 
shadow box to show off his knives collection. 

Tom Daughtry: brought a half lap dovetail joint, another 
joint he made while attending Marc Adams School of 
Woodworking. 

John Keen: John brought a stile and rail joint, he plans 
on using the joint in a future project. 
 

Russ Marie: had a very challenging joint to make. Russ 
brought an outside corner panels joint. He used fluted rail for 
the outside corner. 
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Darrell Moore: got very creative with the joint he was 
working on. Ended up using it in a saw horse for his 
shop. 

Mark Padesky: Mark brought back a cherry bowl he’s been 
working on. He applied shellac to finish the bowl. 

Denny Dukes: brought a wooden bass fish he made 
using the intarsia technique he mastered. He used lots 
of species of wood to reach the desired effect. 

Larry Truckenmiller: Larry brought a bridle dovetail joint. 
He used a tenoning jig to make the angled cuts.  
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Dan Withrow: made a sliding dovetail joint using the 
router table. 

 

John Goodenough: made a clover cutting board using the 
process demonstrated on the Snodgrass DVD.  
 

Bill Wiese: made a blind mortise and tenon joint.  

 

Lee Gatzemeyer: brought a few half lap joints. He used a 
hand router to dial in the fit.  
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Jason Clayton: brought over a box joint jig he made 
which he used to make a box. He also made a valentine 
box for his daughter. He used patterns from Steve Goods 
website (stevedgood.com) 

Andy Kosirog: was assigned to make a 3 way dovetail 
joint, instead he made a 2 way dovetail joint, still 
looked great! 

Jerry Wallis: Jerry brought more pens and a one of a kind 
magnet toy. 

 

Larry Coggins: got into pen turning and made his own 
pen press to avoid spending a lot of money on a pen 
press. 
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Jake Lessen: was given a very challenging joint to 
make, the curved dovetail joint to be exact. He made a 
special router jig to cut the curve. 

Program: 
The program for the meeting focused on working with chainsaws. Dick Coers 
did an excellent job demystifying the use and maintenance of chainsaws. He 
peppered his presentation with lots of wonderful stories from his life. 

Contact Information 

President -  – Les Linton - 309-202-0971 - llinton68@gmail.com 
Vice President – Dan Withrow - 815715-0681 -  danwithrow@aol.com 
Secretary-Newsletter – Khaled Mohammad - 309-868-6399 - PAWSecretary@gmail.com 
Treasurer - Norm Bartlett – 309-697-4341 – linnorm12@juno.com  
Librarian - Khaled Mohammad - 309-868-6399 -  khaled@me.com  
Refreshments - John Goodenough - 815-440-1048 - johngoodenough38@gmail.com  
Web Master - Mark Salrin - 309-382-2729 -  marksalrin@ccg-services.com
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